Association News

APSA and the Japan Political Sci-
ence Association, three Japanese
political scientists attended the
Annual Meeting and presented
papers. The exchange program is
supported by a grant to the APSA
from the Japan-U.S. Friendship
Commission, and is now in its third
year of operation.

A list of the foreign grantees, their
countries, and their U.S. affiliations
follows.

Huang Hsing Foundation:

Weiqun Gu, P.R.C., Harvard
University

Chien-Hui Huang, Taiwan, Univer-
sity of Missouri, St. Louis

Szu-chien Hsu, Taiwan, Columbia
University

Asia Foundation:

Jianwei Wang, P.R.C., University of
Michigan

Priscilla A. Tacujan, Philippines,
Claremont Graduate School

Sheila Nair, Malaysia, University of
Minnesota

Yasuhiko Matsuda, Japan, Univer-
sity of Pittsburgh

Takako Kobori, Japan, Stanford
University

Sangmook Kim, Korea, Michigan
State University

Mi Yung Yoon, Korea, Florida State
University

Jae-Won Yoo, Korea, University of
North Carolina at Chapel Hill

Weixing Hu, P.R.C., University of
Maryland, College Park

Eui-Young Kim, Korea, University
of Michigan

Jeevaragah Yasotha, Singapore, Uni-
versity of Missouri, Columbia

Yagqging Qin, P.R.C., University of
Missouri, Columbia

Jiang Ren, P.R.C., University of
Nebraska, Lincoln

Xiabo Hu, P.R.C., Duke University

Yue Ren, P.R.C., Columbia Uni-
versity

Chang Sheng Lin, P.R.C., Clare-
mont Graduate School

Tzu-Yang Chang, Taiwan, State Uni-
versity of New York, Buffalo

APSA Council Grants:

Pat Moloney, New Zealand, Rutgers
University

Vesna Danilovic, Yugoslavia, State
University of New York, Buffalo

Andrei Korobkov, Russia, University
of Alabama
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Dermot J. O’Brien, Ireland, New
York University

Svetlana Savranskaya, Russia,
Emory University

Daniel Diermeier, Germany, Univer-
sity of Rochester

Brian J. Gaines, Canada, Stanford
University

Bojan Petrovic, Yugoslavia, Univer-
sity of California, Irvine

Sieglinde Gstohl, Liechtenstein,
Harvard University

Michael Allen Mintrom, New
Zealand, State University of New
York, Stony Brook

Mark Andrew Laffey, New Zealand,
University of Minnesota

Senior Scholars Grants—

APSA Council:

Anne Phillips, England, City of
London Polytechnic

Erik Komarov, Russia, Russian
Academy of Sciences

William Smirnov, Russia, Russian
Academy of Sciences

Attila Agh, Hungary, Hungarian
Political Science Association

Georgina Waylen, England, Univer-
sity of Salford

J. Jens Hesse, England, Nuffield
College

Andrew Adonis, England, The
Financial Times

Stephen Woolcock, England, Royal
Institute of International Affairs

Wolfgang Rudig, Scotland, Univer-
sity of Strathclyde

Yu-Shan Wu, Taiwan, National
Taiwan University

Alexander Carius, Germany, Freie
Universitit Berlin

Peter Mohler, Germany, Sentrum fiir
Umfragen, Methoden und
Analysen, Mannheim

APSA-JPSA Exchange Program—

Visiting Japanese Scholars:

Nobuhiro Hiwatari, University of
Tokyo

Ichiro Miyake, Kobe University

Akira Morita, Chiba University

Short Courses Offered
at Annual Meeting

The Law and Courts, Politics and
Life Sciences, and History and Poli-
tics organized sections offered the
following short courses at the Annual
Meeting this summer respectively:
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Public Law: The State of the Field,
led by John Brigham, University of
Massachusetts; Greg Caldeira, Ohio
State University; and Leslie Gold-
stein, University of Delaware;
Genetics and Public Policy, led by
Andrea Bonnicksen, Northern Illinois
University, and Robert H. Blank,
University of Canterbury, New
Zealand; and Historical Approaches
to the Study of Public Policy, led by
Theda Skocpol and Paul Pierson,
Harvard University. The Association
continued its successful Leading
Scholar Series for Graduate Students,
featuring Theodore J. Lowi, Cornell
University. In addition, The Gradu-
ate School of Political Management
at George Washington University,
helped to sponsor Ethics in American
Politics, led by Gregory G. Lebel,
George Washington University.

APSA’s Bunche Students
Attend Annual Meeting

Eleven of the 25 students partici-
pating in the Ralph Bunche Summer
Institute came to Chicago to attend
APSA’s Annual Meeting. The stu-
dents were recognized at the recep-
tion given by the Committee on the
Status of Blacks in the Profession.

The Bunche Institute is hosted by
a consortium of five Atlanta institu-
tions: Spelman College, Emory Uni-
versity, Morehouse College, Clark
Atlanta University and Georgia State
University. Each year 25 outstanding
African American undergraduates are
selected to attend the six-week pro-
gram whose purpose is to encourage
enrollment in graduate school. This
year students from 16 states attended
the Bunche Institute. Eight of the 25
participants hailed from historically
black colleges.

Students enroll in two courses, one
in American politics and one in
methodology. This summer the
courses were taught by Jeanne
Meadows of Spelman and Alan
Abramowitz of Emory. The Institute
is directed by Lois Moreland of Spel-
man College and is sustained by the
volunteer efforts of Tobe Johnson of
Morehouse, William Boone of Clark
Atlanta, William Thomas of Georgia
State, and Eleanor Main and Micheal
Giles of Emory. In addition, many
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prominent political scientists give
their time as guest lecturers, and over
40 graduate programs sent represen-
tatives to Atlanta to recruit the stu-
dents for graduate school.

Funding for the Bunche Institute
is generously provided by the Coca-
Cola Foundation, the U.S. Depart-
ment of Education, the Ford Foun-
dation, the Graduate School of
Emory University, and Georgia State
University.

Application forms for the 1993
Ralph Bunche Summer Institute are
available from APSA.

Section News

Council Approves New Sections on
Politics and Literature
and on Internships

Two new organized sections were
approved by the APSA Council at
the 1992 Annual Meeting. The first is
a section on Internships and Experi-
ential Education to promote and to
improve the quality of use of experi-
enced-based techniques in teaching
political science including academic
internships, cooperative education,
service learning, international educa-
tion, and simulations. The organizers

- of the section are William D. Muller,
SUNY-Fredonia; Gene Alpert, Texas
Christian University; John Berg, Suf-
folk University; and Helen Graves,
University of Michigan, Dearborn.
Dues are set at $5.

The other section approved is
titled Politics and Literature and
addresses the varied relations be-
tween politics and literature, includ-
ing the history of political thought,
literature as propaganda, literature as
ideological expression, and the polit-
ical sociology of literature. The sec-
tion has been organized by Catherine
Zuckert of Carleton College, follow-
ing initial planning by Lyman Tower
Sargent, University of Missouri-St.
Louis. Dues are $5.

Two Sections Adopt New Names

Computers and Multimedia is the
new name for what was formerly the
Computer Users Section. This change
reflects members’ interests in the
application of a wide variety of tech-
nologies in teaching and research.

December 1992

The former Law, Courts, and Judi-
cial Process section has condensed its
name to Law and Courts.

History and Politics Section
Establishes New Award

Two new annual History and Poli-
tics Awards have been created by the
Section, to be first given at the 1993
APSA Annual Meeting. The first is
the ““J. David Greenstone Award for
an Outstanding Book in History and
Politics.”” Books published in the two
years prior to the meeting will be
considered, though next year books
published in 1990 are eligible. The
second award is the ‘“History and
Politics Section Award for an Out-
standing Published Article or Essay,”’
for articles published in the two years
prior to the meeting. Nominations
must come from section members,
and selection will be made by a com-
mittee designated by the section pres-
ident. Ira Katznelson has been
elected Section president for 1992-93.

Faculty Attend

Annual Meeting Seminar
on Japan: A Comparative
Perspective

The APSA organized a seminar
devoted to enhancing teaching about
Japanese politics which met Septem-
ber 2-4, 1992, during the APSA’s
Annual Meeting in Chicago. The
seminar was supported by a grant
from the Japan-United States Friend-
ship Commission which also sup-
ported a seminar on this subject in
conjunction with the 1990 Annual
Meeting. Kent E. Calder, Princeton
University, directed this seminar as
he had the 1990 seminar. He will
prepare an essay on the seminar’s
objectives along with a reading list
which will be published in a 1993
issue of PS: Political Science &
Politics. Takeshi Sasaki, Universisty
of Tokyo, was a guest speaker at the
seminar. Richard Lehne, an alumnus
of the 1990 seminar, spoke about the
strategies for incorporating coverage
of Japan in political science courses.

The seminar participants included:
Marilyn H. Baissa, Utica College of
Syracuse University; Naomi Black,
York University; Cal Clark, Univer-

https://doi.org/10.1017/51049096500036787 Published online by Cambridge University Press

Association News

sity of Wyoming; David P. Conradt,
University of Florida; William B.
Fullerton, U.S. Military Academy;
Joyce Gelb, City University of New
York; Harvey Glickman, Haverford
College; Ceferina Hess, Lander Col-
lege; Mary Jane Hogan, Idaho State
University; Gerald L. Houseman,
Indiana University-Purdue Univer-
sity; C. Richard Ostrom, California
State University-Chico; John N.
Short, University of Arkansas; Yaw-
soon Sim, Grambling State Univer-
sity; Marianna Sullivan, Trenton
State College; George Vernardakis,
Middle Tennessee State University;
Martin P. Wattenberg, University of
California-Irvine; Richard L.
Wilson, Samford University; and
Charles E. Ziegler, University of
Louisville.

Seminar on South African
Politics Held at
Annual Meeting

A seminar on South African Poli-
tics was held on September 2, 1992,
in conjunction with the APSA’s
Annual Meeting in Chicago. The
John D. and Catherine T. Mac-
Arthur Foundation provided support
for the seminar.

The seminar was directed by
Arend Lijphart, University of Cali-
fornia-San Diego, with the assistance
of three South African scholars: Her-
mann Giliomee, University of Cape
Town; Thabane Vincent Maphai,
University of the Western Cape; and
Robert Schrire, University of Cape
Town.

A review of the seminar and its
reading list is being prepared by
Arend Lijphart for publication in an
early 1993 issue of PS: Political
Science & Politics.

The 23 seminar participants
were: Mark R. Amstutz, Wheaton
College; Donald G. Baker, Long
sland University (Southampton
Campus); Elizabeth Boles, Pomona
College; Tristan Borer, Ph.D.
candidate, University of Notre
Dame; David A. Frolick, North Cen-
tral College; Donald L. Gordon,
Furman University; James Gump,
University of San Diego; C. R. D.
Halisi, Indiana University; Tracy
Kuperus Heun, Ph.D. candidate,
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